LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 09/29/13
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  Six out of nine board members were present, plus Historian Joe Thomson.
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President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Minutes of Prior Meeting
The minutes of the September 29, 2013 meeting were unanimously approved by attending board members.
Financial Report
The LVHSAA Income and Expense Statement and Balance Sheet as of 09/29/13 were reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.  Expenses paid since the last meeting were reviewed and approved unanimously by the board.  The board also approved spending approximately $600 for speakers for the Wildcat float (which was not budgeted), plus expenditures for refreshments for the Homecoming Parade and Auto Museum tour, plus rental of a generator for the float.  It was agreed that renting a generator a couple times a year is more economical than purchasing and maintaining one.
2013 Budget

The status of the 2013 budget was reviewed and unanimously approved by the board.  

COMMITTEE UPDATES
Class Reunions
Classes of 1943, 1948, 1953, 1958, 1963, and 1973 all celebrated their reunions on September 7 at the Wildcat Reunion.   Classes of 1967-1969 are having a reunion at Charlie’s Bar on October 12.  Class of 1983 celebrated on August 31 at Macayo’s.  Classes of 1993 and 2003 will be celebrating at Homecoming on October 18 with additional functions on October 19.  Class of 1993 picked up 100 license frames to see at their reunion.  All reunion information has been posted on our website.  

Fund Raising

Chairperson Sandy Pettit Backus was not present, but advised that she has approximately 15 RSVPs for the tour of Jim Roger’s Sunbelt Auto Museum on October 19, 2013.  Matt had our flyer posted on a local car show website.  We are also considering a tour of the Art and Shirley Goldstroms’ museums sometime early next year.
Scholarships

Two of our scholarship winners attended the Wildcat Reunion.  Matt has agreed to continue as Chairman of ouar Scholarship Committee.  We will be appointing the 2014 Scholarship Committee at our next board meeting and will discuss how much we will award next year.  

Senior Squares

Rollie has delivered frame photographs of the Senior Squares monument to those that made significant contributions to the project.  We will also be giving one to the school for display in the Centennial Room.  The 1988 square has a hairline crack.  We decided to wait until next summer to see if any other tiles crack since we are not sure if the cause might be weather-related.  This project is now completed.  We reviewed the final recap of income and expenses and agreed to keep the excess funds for any future maintenance or repairs.
Wildcat Reunion

The reunion was held on September 7.  We reviewed the recap of attendees, dollars collected and wrap-up work still to be done.  We decided that rather than “honoring” the Wildcat Lair, we might do a display about the Wildcat Lair, and also add it to the slide show for next year’s reunion.
GRANTS
There has not been any activity.
HISTORIAN UPDATE

Joe Thomson provided a great historical photo display of the school at the Wildcat Reunion.  As decided at our last meeting, we invited Scott Walker, Principal of the Las Vegas Academy, to be our guest at the Wildcat Reunion; however, he already had another commitment.  
MEMBERSHIP
Patty reported that we currently have 420 paid members (up from 392 in July), including 110 lifetime members (7 new since July), plus 8 honorary memberships and 16 free memberships, for a total of 444 members in good standing (up from 414 in July).  There are 49 (down from 53) memberships expired as of 09/30/12.  There are 113 memberships that will expire at the end of this September.  A postcard reminder will be sent in November to those still not renewed.
MENTORING PROGRAM
There has not been any activity.
VEHICLE DONATION PROGRAM

There has not been any activity.

WEBSITE AND FACEBOOK

Dave has added photos from the Wildcat Reunion.  Patty talked to Jill Horton at the school about helping us obtain the remaining grad lists.  Jill provided 8 years, in various formats, that we might be able to use.  There is a possibility the school may have some of the students type the remaining class lists for us.
OLD BUSINESS

Art Contest at Las Vegas Academy

Joe will contact the school in November or December about doing this in the Spring of 2014.  
Parent/Student Newsletter and Desert Breeze
Matt has submitted an article which should be in the next Parent/Student Newsletter.  
2014 Yearbook Ad

We sent a check for $200 to the school on September 21 for a half page ad in the 2014 yearbook.
Homecoming Parade

The LVHS Homecoming will be on Friday, October 18 at 5 p.m.  Patty will send an e-mail to the school asking for students to ride the float and throw candy to the crowd.  Last year’s Homecoming King and Queen may be riding the float.  
Las Vegas Academy Alumni Association

Patty found that there is a website for the Academy’s alumni association.  Dave will send them an e-mail and try to set-up a link from our website.
Speakers for Wildcat Float

Dave has located suitable speakers.  We approved spending approximately $600.  Dave will purchase them so we have them in time for the Homecoming Parade.  
Recognition of Coach Okelberry
It was agreed that we will honor Coach Okelberry in the next issue of the Wildcat Tales.
NEW BUSINESS
Board and Committee Party

We set a date of October 26 to get-together at Rollie’s to thank the board and Wildcat Reunion committee members for their hard work over the last year on the Senior Squares and Wildcat Reunion.

Peoplesmart

Patty located addresses on this website for a lot of alumni whose Wildcat Reunion mailing was returned without new addresses.  Class of 1963 paid for it for a month for us to use.  It was $19.95 for a month.  The board agreed it would be helpful to be able to use this in the future.  Patty will check to see if it would be less expensive if we signed up for a year.
NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next board meeting will be on Sunday, November 3, 2013 at 2 p.m. at Patty’s home.  
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
